
Puget Sound Energy 
P.O. Box 97034 

Bellevue, WA 98009-9734 
pse.com 

August 9, 2024 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Jeff Killip  
Executive Director and Secretary  
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE  
Lacey, Washington 98503 

Re: Dockets UE-210822 and UG-210823 
Second Updated 2022-2023 Biennial Report of Conservation Accomplishments 

Dear Executive Director Killip, 

On May 31, 2024, Puget Sound Energy (PSE) filed its 2022-2023 Biennial Report of Conservation 
Accomplishments (Report) in the above-referenced dockets. An error was identified on page 2 of 
the Report that misrepresented PSE not meeting its 2002 Conservation Settlement natural gas 
conservation penalty target.     

This updated filing is being made to correct the page 2 sentence “PSE did not meet its 2002 
Conservation Settlement (PSE General Rate Case UG-011571) natural gas conservation penalty 
target of 9,262,931 therms nor its additional decoupling penalty target of 463,147 therms set in 
docket UG-210823” to now read “PSE did meet its 2002 Conservation Settlement (PSE General 
Rate Case UG-011571) natural gas conservation penalty target of 9,262,931 therms but did not 
meet its additional decoupling penalty target of 463,147 therms set in docket UG-210823.” PSE 
actually achieved 9,327,416 therms toward its total penalty target of 9,726,077 therms as 
demonstrated in Table 0-2. The tables are correct and remain unchanged. 

The inaccuracy is due to a missed adjustment to reflect the final Home Energy Reports evaluation 
savings documented in Table II-4.  

Please contact Lance Rottger at Lance.Rottger@pse.com or (425) 424-6919 for additional 
information about this filing. If you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 462-3051. 

UE-210822

mailto:Lance.Rottger@pse.com
tel:%20(425)%20424-6919
abooth215
Auto Stamp - Top Right Corner - 1st Page



Jeff Killip, Executive Director and Secretary 
Dockets UE-210822 and UG-210823 
August 9, 2024 
Page 2 of 2 
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Wendy Gerlitz  
Wendy Gerlitz 
Director, Regulatory Policy 
Puget Sound Energy  
PO Box 97034, BEL10W 
Bellevue, WA 98009-9734  
425-462-3051  
Wendy.Gerlitz@pse.com 

 
 
cc: Tad O’Neill, Public Counsel 
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
Attachments:  
210822-210823-PSE-Second-Updated-Biennial-Rpt-(08-09-2024).pdf 
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